
 

January 13, 2021, 1:30 pm – Minutes of Meeting 
(Zoom) Gloucester City Green Team 2021 

 
 
 
 

Present in Meeting: 
Crystal Wessel, NJ Tree Foundation 
Meredith Brown, NJ Tree Foundation 
Lori Ryan, Director of Community Development Craig 
McGee, Camden Soils Conservation District  
Matt Leconey, Program Coordinator 
Rutgers Cooperative Extension Water Resources Program 
Rutgers  

 
 
 

Green Team Business 
 

Lori stated to all that Eric Fooder is no longer employed by the City. 
 

Green Infrastructure Municipal Action Team Business (Toby/Matt/Craig & Rutgers Water Resource Program) 

• Craig reported on the 319h grant projects: 
o GHS project – Once all invoices are received, Craig will determine if funds are left to return to 

Environmental Utilities building and resolve the water ponding at the rain garden installation. 
o Part of the education component will be an opening celebration in the spring.  Possibly we could do a 

“Green Fair” and incorporate the gardens together with an educational fair. 
 

NJ Tree Foundation - Meredith and Crystal will meet next week with Joyce to review spring planting.   
 

Carried from month prior:  Community Forestry Management. Miles presented that the report for CFMP is ready to go 
with the exception of the inventory. The inventory hopefully will be completed in the spring. Meanwhile, Miles has 
attempted to reach Carrie Sargeant but has not had success, to review the program report and make any 
recommendations. Joyce asked if we do not have the approved program, will we be penalized for grant applications. 
Carrie had previously said we would not have a problem with that; however, we need to be sure. 

 
Community Garden – no report. 

 

 
 
 

Author of minutes:  Lori Ryan 
 

Next Meeting February 10, 1:30 pm 


